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Our Parish Mission Statement: 
We believe and live out the mission of Jesus Christ as a community of worship and 

faith shared in service.   

  Twenty-fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time Year B 

      19th September, 2021 
     

In his book Life without Limits Nick Vujicic tells 
the story of the most sensitive embrace he 
had ever experienced. Born without arms and 
legs, Nick had become an inspirational writer 
and speaker. At a social event, a small girl was 
introduced to him and she was encouraged to 
give him an embrace. She drew back in fear. Nick understood. 
As various other people came and greeted him, the little girl 
noticed how he treated each one. Eventually she decided to 
embrace him herself. Drawing near, she stopped, then put 
both arms behind her back and embraced Nick in the manner 
by which he embraced, putting her chin over his shoulder and 
she hugged him close with it. This small child understood a 
crucial element of the way Jesus wants us to relate. To em-
brace the weak and helpless, we have to become weak and 
helpless ourselves. We simply cannot serve from a position of 
power. 
 
When we look at the person of Jesus, we see a God who chose 
to be born powerless and to die helpless. We see someone 
who could have stunned us with his wit, ingenuity and power 
but who didn’t. His example tells us to take on the humility 
and simplicity of spirit that can welcome and embrace a small 
child. Sadly, like the disciples on the road, we are slow learn-
ers. It may take us a lifetime to learn this wisdom but it is cru-
cial if we wish to be embraced by God.  
     

REST IN THE LOVE OF YOUR GOD. 
As Jesus welcomed the small child in the midst of his disciples, 
he wishes to welcome each of us. As you rest in his love, ask 
yourself, what are the weak and vulnerable parts of yourself 
that would be regarded as childish. Name one part and bring it 
into the presence of Jesus. Allow him to welcome and em-
brace it. Rest in his love. If you feel as helpless as a small child 
with this weakness, do not worry.  
Let it rest in the love of Jesus.  

Sr Kym Harris osb www.prayasyoucan.com.au  
  

 
 
 
 

Parish Team:  
Parish Priest:    Fr Robert William  
Assistant Priest:   Fr Ever Bernaldez MSP  
Sacramental Coordinator: Ms Cita Adams  
Parish Secretary: Ms Judy Rigg  
Parish email: stmcc@tpg.com.au  
www.stmatthewswindsor.org.au  
Office hours: Monday and Friday 
     9.30am to 1pm 
  

Schools:  
St Matthew’s Primary Phone: 4560 2300  
Principal: Mr Tim Vane-Tempest  
Chisholm Catholic Primary Phone: 4573 3200  
Principal: Mr Michael Mifsud  
Bede Polding College Phone: 4560 2900  
Principal: Mr Mark Compton  
 

Masses:  

       PLEASE DO NOT ENTER THE CHURCH IF YOU 

 ARE EXPERIENCING COLD OR FLU-LIKE  
    SYMPTOMS  

 HAVE A TEMPERATURE  

 HAVE BEEN IN CONTACT WITH ANYONE 
THAT IS EITHER A SUSPECTED OR  

  CONFIRMED CASE OF COVID-19  

 FACE MASKS ARE MANDATORY  

THE LEGION OF MARY RECITE THE 

ROSARY  EVERY WEDNESDAY NIGHT 

AT 7PM VIA ZOOM.  ALL 

PARISHIONERS ARE WELCOME.  

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO TAKE PART,  

PLEASE CLICK ON THE LINK ON OUR WEBSITE . 



FIRST READING:     Wisdom 2 : 12, 17-20 
         Let us condemn him to a most shameful death. 
RESPONSE:              The Lord upholds my life. 
SECOND READING:   James 3 : 16 - 4 : 3 
         Justice is the harvest of peacemakers from seeds sown in a 
         spirit of peace. 
ACCLAMATION:                Alleluia, alleluia! God has called us with the gospel to share in the glory of 
         our Lord Jesus Christ. Alleluia! 
GOSPEL:         Mark 9 : 30-37 
         The Son of Man will be delivered into the hands of humanity. … All who 
         wish to be first must make themselves the servant of all. 

PLEASE KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS THE HOLY SOULS:  
Recently Deceased:    
Please pray for the recently deceased Sam Attard, Karen Vella, William Groten,  
Katrina Cuda, Barbara Lendrum, Calla Reith, Alfred Sultana and Ralph Howarth as well as 
Maisie  as well as Tania Felice, Frank Felice, Anthony Vella, Carmen and Julian Felice, 
Chris, John and Maryanne Sultana family. 
Sick:  

Please pray for Roger Milosh and Jessica Moloney  

DIOCESE OF PARRAMATTA LAUNCHES PLENARY COUNCIL RESOURCE WEBSITE 
A new website provides resources for parishioners in the Diocese of Parramatta to stay 
involved in the Plenary Council, which is exploring what the future of our Church should 
look like. The first assembly starts in October, so visit parracatholic.org/plenary-2021/ to 
find a range of information, a Diocesan prayer and more. 

OFFICE FOR SAFEGUARDING OFFERING ONLINE TRAINING TO KEEP OUR PARISHES SAFE 

The Office for Safeguarding is providing an opportunity for all of us to develop our 

awareness and skills in ensuring our parishes are safe and welcoming places for 

all. The team are currently offering accompanied online training courses through-

out September and October. If you are interested or have any questions about 

the Safeguarding Training, please email our Safeguarding office on  

safeguardingtraining@parracatholic.org or maria.kervin@parracatholic.org 

A MESSAGE FROM AID TO THE CHURCH IN NEED AUSTRALIA  

One Million Children Praying the Rosary: ACN invites you to join the prayer 

campaign ‘One Million Children Praying the Rosary’ for unity and peace in the 

world on the 18th of October. Be part of this prayer campaign and join many 

others! Register and learn more at www.aidtochurch.org/one-million-children 

BOOK OF REFLECTIONS 
Seeing how distressed his parishioners were at being locked out of their church, Fr Joseph (Joe) 
Lam, parish priest of St Finbar’s Parish in Glenbrook has written a book of reflections to help them 
cope and even find goodness that might come from the pandemic. He’s also donating the pro-
ceeds of the book, I Will Cause My Spirit To Enter You And You Shall Live: Biblical Theological Es-
says on the Pandemic to the Diocese of Parramatta’s Clergy Support Foundation. For over 15 
years, Fr Joe has lectured theology in Germany, Italy, Belgium, Africa, the US and Australia. He has 
authored six monographs and over 60 peer-reviewed articles in German, English, Italian and Span-
ish. Costs $AUD9.99 plus postage. It can be purchased directly from Fr Joe. To order a copy, email 
Fr Joe at joseph.lam@parracatholic.org. 

VINNIES SUPPORT CENTRES ARE STILL AVAILABLE TO THOSE IN NEED 
 St Vincent de Paul Support Centres across Greater Sydney are still available and taking calls to ar-
range for food vouchers or other items to be provided to those in need. If you need assistance, call 
the Support Centres in Blacktown on (02) 8861 9777, Harris Park on (02) 8861 9757 and Penrith on 
(02) 8861 9770. To find out more about what support is available, visit http://vinnies.org.au/
covidsupportnsw 


